
REGULAR MEETING OF 
THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 

HELD SEPTEMBER 27, 2016 
 
A regular meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, 

September 27, 2016, at 7:00 P.M. in the Board Room of the Educational Support 
Center.  Mrs. Coleman, President, presided. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. with the following Board members 

present:  Ms. Stevens, Mrs. Snyder, Mr. Kunich, Mr. Garcia, Mr. Falkofske, Mr. Wade, 
and Mrs. Coleman.  Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis was also present.  

 
Mrs. Coleman, President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a 

regular meeting of the School Board of Kenosha Unified School District.  Notice of this 
regular meeting was given to the public by forwarding the complete agenda to all 
requesting radio stations and newspapers.  Copies of the complete agenda are 
available for inspection at all public schools and at the Superintendent’s office.  Anyone 
desiring information as to forthcoming meetings should contact the Superintendent’s 
office. 

 
Mrs. Tanya Ruder, Chief Communication Officer, presented the Summer Art 

Show Award Winners. 
  
Dr. Sue Savaglio-Jarvis presented two Administrative Appointments. 
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis noted that Ms. Lisa Ruediger’s appointment as the 

Coordinator of Special Education and Student Support was previously approved at the 
June 28, 2016, 



 
Consent-Approve item XI-A – Recommendations Concerning Appointments, 

Leaves of Absence, Retirements, Resignations and Separations.  
 
Consent-Approve item XI-B – Minutes of the 8/23/16 Regular Meeting, 9/8/16, 

9/12



Time submitted by Dr. Bethany Ormseth, Chief of School Leadership; Mr. Keckler; and 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow: 

 
“In 2015, Wisconsin Act 212 was approved and subsequently enacted in March 

2016, by the Wisconsin state legislature to modify the Wisconsin high school graduation 
requirements starting with diploma requests for the 2016-17 school year. Act 212 
revised the previously adopted Civics Exam requirement for high school completion.  

 
The first law regarding the Civics Exam required that, beginning in the 2016-17 

school year, students may not receive a high school diploma from a public, charter, or 
choice school without first attaining a passing score (60% or higher) on a Civics Exam 
that is identical to the Civics Exam required for U.S. citizenship. It also stipulated that 
students who had an Individualized Education Plan (IEP) in effect must take the Civics 
Exam, but were exempted from the requirement to attain a passing score on the exam 
in order to graduate. Wisconsin Act 212 replaces that universal treatment of the state 
Civics Exam requirements for special needs students with an individualized 
determination. Under Act 212, a special needs student’s IEP will govern the Civics 
Exam requirements. The IEP team must determine the appropriateness of administering 
the state Civics Exam, as well as whether it is appropriate to require that the student 
pass the Civics Exam in order to graduate. Students with an approved IEP but no 
modification of a waiver for the Civics Exam will still only need to attempt the exam and 
will not be required to achieve a passing score. 

 
Kenosha Unified last revised the Graduation Policy and Rule in July 2015 to align 



Mr. Keckler answered questions from Board members. 
 
Mr. Wade moved to approve the proposed revisions to Policy and Rule 6456 - 

Graduation Requirements as a first reading and 



WHEREAS, school board members are charged with representing our local 
education interests to state and federal government and ensuring compliance with state 
and federal law; and 

 
WHEREAS, school board members selflessly devote their knowledge, time and 

talents as advocates for our school children and community’s future.  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, be it resolved that Kenosha Unified School District 

recognizes and salutes the members of the Kenosha Unified Board of Education by 
proclaiming October 2-8, 2016, as Wisconsin School Board Appreciation Week.  

 
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a true copy of this resolution be spread upon 

the official minutes of the Board of Education.” 
 
Mr. Wade moved to approve Resolution No. 327 – 



 Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented the 2016-2017 Multiage Waivers submitted by Mr. 
Martin Pitts and Mr. Scott Kennow, Regional Coordinators of Leadership and Learning – 
Elementary; Dr. Ormseth; and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis, excerpts follow:  
 

“On July 30, 2013, revisions were made to Kenosha Unified School District 
School Board Policy 6432 – Class Size. In order to meet the guidelines of Policy 6432 
for the 2016-2017 school year, administration is requesting waivers for the following two 
elementary schools: Nash and Wilson. 
  

Administration recommends that the Board of Education approve the class size 
waiver request for Nash (Next Generation Personalized Learning) and Wilson 
Elementary Schools for the 2016-2017 school year.” 

 
Mr. Kunich moved to approve the class size waiver request for Nash (Next 

Generation Personalized Learning) and Wilson Elementary Schools for the 2016-2017 
school year. Ms. Stevens seconded the motion. Unanimously approved. 

 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis presented the Report of Contracts in Aggregate of $25,000 



$74,990,000 and called for a public hearing in connection with the bonds. The public 
hearing was held on May 24, 201


